

Dear SS. Peter & Paul Families,

On behalf of the SS. Peter & Paul Catholic School faculty and staff, we would like to thank each of you for choosing to give your child(ren) the gift of a Catholic education. We look forward to continuing with our commitment to provide an outstanding education for your child(ren) for the upcoming school year. Tuition for the 2023-2024 school year has been set and all tiers and discounts are outlined on the next few pages.

We increased the base tuition by \$250 dollars. This increase is \$25 per month on a 10 month payment plan. In the previous school years 82% of our expenses have been used towards salaries and building maintenance. The remaining 18% has been used directly for general instructional expenses. This includes curriculum, student scholarship expenses, technology, software, supplies, and other student infrastructure needs. This increase is to continue to support our faculty, staff, beautiful building, and top notch curriculum.

This past year we launched a K-8 STEM curriculum and 6-8 Spanish program, introduced a Lego FIRST robotics team, purchased a new math program, and purchased new student computers for our technology lab.

We have expanded the Kindergarten discount to include all families entering Kindergarten, regardless of where they attended Preschool. This has also been increased from \$500 to \$750. We are also continuing to promote our referral discount. Please see the details below.

FACTS Grant & Aid will accept applications from January 31st-March 1st, 2022 for the SSPP scholarship program. If your family needs financial aid for the 2023-2024 school year and you have applied for aid in prior years, you will need to reapply for aid again. Financial aid does not roll over.

We will continue to use the FACTS Management system for tuition payments in the 2023-2024 school year. For current families there is no need to set up a new FACTS account. However, if you are adding a new student to your family, please log on to your FACTS account and add their information. Please note: current tuition plans, payments, and financial aid will end in June 2023.

For FACTS agreements, if parents need to update banking or credit card information, you may login to your FACTS account and do so. We suggest that you login to review terms and conditions. If parents need to change the payment terms, please contact the school office.

It is important to note you must email Mr. Satterlee, Principal at <u>NSatterlee@ssppcarv.org</u> by March 1st if your child is **NOT** returning to school for the 2023-2024 school year. Otherwise, your FACTS tuition payment account for the 2023-2024 school year will be activated on March 15th and annual fees will be set up. First payments for the 2023-2024 school year will be deducted in July.

The above dates and communications are vital to SSPP and our decision making process for the upcoming school year. We appreciate your support in meeting these deadlines.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the school office at 847-639-3041.

Thank you for your continued generosity, prayers and support of SS. Peter & Paul Catholic School.

In Christ,

Nick Satterlee Principal- Saints Peter & Paul Catholic School



410 N. FIRST ST., CARY, IL 60013

PETERPAULCHURCHCARY.ORG

(PH) 847 - 516 - 2636

My Dear Catholic School Families,

I pray that the peace and blessing of Our Lord may be poured out upon your family and upon those most in need in our community!

"The joy of the Gospel fills the hearts and lives of all who encounter Jesus." These words of our Holy Father, Pope Francis, are a deep encouragement to all who follow Christ. Perhaps this is why he chose them as one of his first universal messages to the world early in his papacy. Encouraging an encounter with Jesus and seeking to be filled by the Gospel, all of this amid the competing messages of the world that strive to fulfill but cannot.

As our children grow we seek to foster their relationship with Jesus. The more they encounter Jesus, the more the good news of the Gospel can fill their little hearts and lives with great joy. How beautiful it is to see the natural vibrance of our children magnified by the beauty of the faith and the love of God.

As Pastor of Saints Peter & Paul Catholic School I am so grateful for the faith-forward environment provided by our administrators, teachers and staff. This genuine demeanor in our school provides a virtuous culture of faith that is foundational for Pope Francis' invitation of Gospel Joy to be nurtured within the mind, life and heart of your child!

Continuing to reflect upon the witness of faith in our school we consider the impact of the pandemic upon our community, nation and world. I am so very impressed with the daily investment of our Catholic School Team as we maintained our commitment to collaborate and communicate both honestly and lovingly through some tough moments. The patience, understanding and amazing support of you, our parents, was so very helpful to provide these past many months of healthy and successful education! Thank you!

Through the activities and correspondence of this Catholic Schools Week you are invited to share in our joy as we celebrate a new theme each day connecting with so many who support us in our commitment of faithful Catholic Education.

+Richest Blessings,

Father Trowbridge

Pastor

SS. Peter & Paul Catholic Church & School

Tuition Rates	Annual Tuition	12 Month	10 Month	Quarterly
1 Child	\$ 6,170.00	\$ 514.17	\$ 617.00	\$1,542.50
2 Children	\$11,305.00	\$ 942.08	\$1,130.50	\$2,826.25
3 Children	\$15,930.00	\$1,327.50	\$1,593.00	\$3,982.50
4 or More Children	\$15,930.00	\$1,327.50	\$1,593.00	\$3,982.50

Annual Fees

Registration fees are \$100 per student. This will be deducted through your FACTS account on March 15th for all returning families. The \$100 per child registration fee is non-refundable. A student is not considered enrolled until the registration fee is paid.

The Lunchroom/Playground fee per family will continue to be \$115 and will be deducted with the July payment.

The School Activity fee per family will be \$30 and will be deducted with the August payment.

A Technology fee per student of \$125 will be deducted in September. Technology funds will go towards replenishing devices for our one to one technology initiative, STEM needs, and technology curriculum.

The 8th Grade Graduation fee of \$100 per student will be deducted in two payments; \$50 with the March (2024) payment and \$50 with the April (2024) payment.

1st, 2nd, and 8th will be charged at \$30 per student Sacramental Prep Materials Fee and it will be deducted with the January payment.

Payment Plan Options

- 1. One annual payment to FACTS of the full amount of tuition for the 2023-2024 school year is due July 1st, 10th or 15th.
- 2. Two semester payments to FACTS: first semester payment is due July 15th. Second semester is due January 15th.
- 3. Four quarterly payments to FACTS due July 15th, October 15th, January 15th and April 15th.
- 4. Monthly installments in ten or twelve monthly payments to FACTS due the 1st, 10th, or 15th of each month. Families pick the date. (Ten month payments are due July through April).

Discounts

Student Transfer-In Discount

Families who transfer from other schools in grades 1-8 and miss the opportunity to apply for scholarships funds may be eligible for a discount. Contact Mr. Satterlee or Mrs. Strong for more information. Regular tuition rates will be prorated based on the transfer date.

Referral Discount

SSPP families that refer a new family to our school will get a \$500 discount. The new family must register for the 2023-2024 school year and attend SSPP for one trimester for the existing family to receive the discount. The referral must be for K-8 families.

Kindergarten Discount

All students entering Kindergarten for the 2023-2024 School year will receive a \$750 tuition discount.

Volunteer Hours

All families with children in Kindergarten through 8th grade will be required to volunteer a minimum of twenty hours for the school year. For each hour not volunteered, there will be a \$10 service charge assessed at the end of the school year.

Dates to Remember

- FACTS Grant & Aid application portal opens on January 30th
- Notification to Mrs. Strong and Mr. Satterlee of students not returning due by March 1st, 2023
- FACTS Grant & Aid application portal closes on March 1st, 2023
- Registration fee of \$100 (per child) for all returning families due on March 15th (Fee will be deducted by FACTS)
- Email notification from FACTS of scholarship awards to families by middle of April
- Families to accept or decline scholarship awards in FACTS by April 30th.
- Finalized 2023-2024 FACTS tuition agreements e-mailed to families in May.

Tuition Assistance

Tuition assistance is with our SSPP Scholarship Fund. A new application must be filed each year, even if a family is already receiving assistance. This program offers limited scholarship funds to families on a per need basis. This is for the 2023-2024 school year and is for grades K-8. The application portal will be opened on January 30th, 2023 through FACTS Grant and Aid at https://online.factsmgt.com/signin/419P4. This link can also be found on our school website under the FACTS tab, See attached flyer for details on the application process.

Please have the following available when applying:

- 2021 tax returns and 2022 W-2's for each parent or guardian listed on the application. Also, if you own a business, additional financial documents will be required.
- Please note: all required financial documents <u>must</u> be submitted at the time of application. Failure to submit
 all financial documents will result in an incomplete application and will delay the processing of
 applications and notification of scholarship awards.
- All applications with required documentation for SSPP scholarship funds must be submitted no later than March 1st. Please adhere to this deadline. The application portal through FACTS will be closed after this date.
- Notification of SSPP scholarship funds to applicants will be by the middle of April. Acceptance or decline
 of scholarship awards needs to be completed by April 30th.